
Action Points for Winterbourne Stoke Parish Council – Extraordinary Meeting of the Parish - 13th August 2024 

 

As of 21 August 2024 

Serial Issue Action/ Outcome 
 

1 Installation of Air pollution monitors on A303 PC to write to Environment Agency – asking for installation of 
a pollution monitor 

2 Winterbourne Stoke classed as an urban area by 
National Highways 

FOIA request submitted to National Highways and is awaiting 
response 

3 Outcome of the legal appeal against the tunnel scheme 
due September/ October 

Await outcome. 

4 Shrewton Parish Council to press for changes to 
Rollestone crossroads. 

Monitor situation. 

5 A303 not fit for purpose as a trunk road.  Link to Serial 2. FOIA submitted to National Highways and is 
awaiting response 

6 Rat runs through local villages.   Wiltshire Council to be invited to implement scheme to use 
ANPR cameras to fine rat runners – perhaps by introducing a 
ULEZ for the World Heritage Site and environs – exemptions 
for local traffic.  
 
Engage with National Highways on ULEZ zone for the A303 – 
from Amesbury to Berwick Down – raise money and deter 
some users altogether. 
 
Engage with English Heritage, National Trust, Wiltshire 
Council, World Heritage Site Committee and UNESCO on 
using a ULEZ to reinforce the Outstanding Universal Values of 
the World Heritage Site. 



7 Cllr Kevin Daley keen to know what the villagers want 
regarding the A303 scheme.  

Invite Kevin to future PC meetings. 
Invite Kevin to contact Devon Council regarding views from 
Exeter and Plymouth councils on economic impacts of delays 
on A303. 

8 Reduce the speed limit on the A303 in Winterbourne 
Stoke.  

Examine the criteria and submit a case to Wiltshire Council. 
Invite Wiltshire Police to conduct speed checks. A 20 MPH 
limit was suggested, but is a non-starter (If observed 85th 
percentile speeds are above 24 mph, then it is unlikely a 20 
MPH speed limit would be approved) 

9 Cameras needed to ensure safety of pedestrian crossing 
in Winterbourne Stoke.  

PC to contact National Highways 

10 Design of Longbarrow Roundabout contributes to delays 
on A303. See Serial 7. 

Engage with National Highways 
Request Wiltshire Council support. 

11 State of the bridge over the River Till on A303 Initial inspection reveals spalling concrete and rusting steel 
rebar reinforcements. Link to Serial 5.  FOIA request 
submitted to National Highways and is awaiting response 

12 Engage with Cllr Robert Yuill on the views of English 
Heritage and National Trust on cancellation of the tunnel 
scheme.  

LHFIG not relevant to this serial 

13 Inform Danny Kruger MP of the outcomes from the 
meeting and request his support to resolve the local 
traffic issues.  

Letter drafted to MP.  

14 Vehicle controlled traffic lights are needed on the A303 
and Church Street, to allow vehicles to more easily leave 
the village via Church Street – the only exit available. 

PC to raise with National Highways and Wiltshire Council – 
possibly move existing pedestrian-controlled crossing 
eastwards to have a single set of lights at Church Street. Too 
expensive for LHFIG and PC! 

 


